ESMHA Executive Meeting: June 20, 2024

2024-2025 Season: Meeting #1 Start Time: 6:30pm Location: Eastern Shore Community Center, Bingo Hall Platform: In-person Minutes Take By: Whitney Halloran

Item	Discussion	Action
Attendance	Present: Adam, Whitney, Becky, Jayne, Erin, Natalie, Janet, Gillian Phone attendance: Joel, Laura, Derek, Ashley S.	
Upcoming business	 Registration - transition from Janie to Janet online Discussion on potential developments in future years, rink improvements, paint, dressing rooms, accessibility, mezzanine etc. to help foster community and pride in the association Return of ESMHA items/equipment that were distributed/purchased for teams to the rink for storage and use for this season 	
Vice-President	Appointments for level coordinators, nominated by Adam U7 - Erin Beers-Stevens - 2nd Natalie - All in favour U9 - Jillian Florence - 2nd Natalie - All in favour U11 - Laura Rockwood - 2nd Becky - All in favour U13 - Jayne Breton - 2nd Becky - All in favour U15 - Deferred to next meeting U18 - Deferred to next meeting	
Ice Scheduler	 Last year we had 31 hours HRM has reduced us to 29 hours moving into this season Will work with the rink about which hours will be for Inferno, who are given ice time at Eastern Shore HRM Rec/learn to skate have ice as well Waiting on meeting with the rink to finalize ice details League is voting for U15A/U13A to not have 15 minutes periods, as lack of available ice is an issue across most associations this upcoming season 	 Janie to run an estimate for registration numbers, to help estimate number of teams this season

 Set dates for upcoming meetings - last season had 9 meetings: August, September x 2, October, November, February, March, April, May, June + AGM 2024/2025 Meeting Schedule - 6:30pm @ ES Community Center Tuesday, July 23 Monday, August 19 Monday, September 9 Monday, October 7 Monday, October 7 Monday, October 71 Monday, December 18 Monday, Chourant 13 Monday, April 71 Monday, April 7 Monday, April 7 Monday, Mart 12 Carry forward discussion points from previous meetings/last season to be discussed moving into this season. Late registration - increase of fees Working with the rink to get the ice in earlier if possible For love of the game - what I will look like this year, if ice allocation allows Tryouts - limit to maximum one tryout per day, goalie specific session, timekeepers to run the clock, improved coordination/communication with coordinators and parents, on ice session organization, improved coordination or expectations around positions (F/D), having double groups tiered after skills sessions Development tessions to kick off the season - skills, conditioning, two weeks of goalie camps Equipment - now have ringette room and cabinets, jersey room regairs? Coaching kits and process for distribution - reaching out to existing coaches for any requirements (storage, pucks, supports etc.). Jersey fee? Reffing - communicate in advance of season for any changes (budget) Year end awards - process for this year - Allumni/coaches games? Coaching coordinating - updating policy (complaints process), goalending development courses, coaching development (focu
Treasurer Natalie to send transparency piece for uploading with restitution letter